
WEEKLY UPDATE
February 4, 2022

MBS Parents,

As we enter the first weekend of February, we want to take a moment and update 
you on our latest COVID data and some great things going on inside our school 
buildings. We’re pleased to report that our COVID numbers are trending down-
ward.

Today, we are monitoring 36 total positive COVID cases in our district as well as 
20 individuals who have been designated as a close contact. We’ve seen 51 indi-
viduals be able to return to school this week because of the isolation/quarantine 
guidelines. We’re very encouraged by this decline in case numbers and ask that 
you continue to be vigilant to ensure a safe learning environment for our students 
and staff.

If your child feels sick, please consult your primary health care physician. If your 
child has tested positive or has come in close contact with a COVID positive in-
dividual, please reach out to your school nurse. The weekend call line number is 
205-703-1298.

We hope to see this trend of fewer cases continue in the coming days and weeks. 
Please take a look a the ‘Good News’ section to read about some great things that 
have been going on inside our classrooms. Have a safe and wonderful weekend!

+ AP Calculus BC students had the chance to 
learn from college professors in Ms. Burns class 
this week. Click here to learn more about their 
experience.

+ The MBJH Scholars’ Bowl team has earned a 
spot at the state tournament. Click here to learn 
more about the team and their success so far.

PICTURE OF THE WEEK

+ 15 MBHS students are taking sign language 
as their world language class. Click here to read 
more about the class and how students are apply-
ing their knowledge in a meaningful way.

Coach Jordan’s Medical Rotations classes at MBHS 
visited Alabama Head Athletic Trainer, Jeff Allen, to 

learn more about sports medicine.

GOOD NEWS

MARK YOUR
CALENDARS:

The MBS Elementary School Track Meet, hosted by the Mtn. 
Brook City Schools Foundation, will be held April 13 (3rd and 

5th grades) and April 14 (4th and 6th grades) in Spartan Stadium. 
More details in the coming weeks.
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